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THE MARYLAND HOUSE OF DELEGATES
ANNAPOLIS, MARYLAND 27401

CARROLL COUNTY DELEGATION

February 13, 2020
Dear Chairwoman Kaiser and members of the Ways & Means committee,

The Carroll County Delegation unanimously voted in favor of HB570 entitled “Carroll County —
Education - Junior Reserve Officer Training Corps Instructors” during our Delegation meeting
on January 23",

House Bill was approved 7-1, by the Carroll County Delegates.

The Carroll County Delegation respectfully requests a favorable vote on House Bill 570.

Regpectfully,
/ A 7? ( /?
elegate Haven Shoemaker

Chair, Carroll County Delegation
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CHAIR

THE MARYLAND HOUSE OF DELEGATES
Annaports, MaARYLAND 21401

CARROLL COUNTY DELEGATION

Support HB570

Carroll County - Education - Junior Reserve Officer
Training Corps Instructors

Ways and Means Committee

e This bill is a local bill request for a statutory provision to include
Carroll County’s four JROTC instructors in the teachers’ union,
Carroll County Education Association (CCEA)

* As of now, the four JROTC employees in Carroll County are not
designated as part of an employee association. By state law, unless
there is reason to exclude them from union representation, each
position must be designated for representation.

e A similar bill was needed years ago to include registered nurses in
the CCEA through a statutory provision.

The counties that currently have similar provisions for their JROTC
Employees: Baltimore County, Calvert, Charles, Garrett, Prince
George’s, and St. Mary’s
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